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Auditor General’s report and audit opinion 
I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 
March 2023 of Abergwyngregyn Community Council. My audit has been 
conducted on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales and in accordance with the 
requirements of the Public Audit (Wales) Act 2004 (the 2004 Act) and guidance 
issued by the Auditor General for Wales. 

Audit opinion: Unqualified 

On the basis of my audit, in my opinion no matters have come to my attention to give 
cause for concern that, in any material respect, the information reported in this 
Annual Return: 
• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislative and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure 

economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use of resources. 

Other matters and recommendations 

I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters and recommendations which 
do not affect my audit opinion but should be addressed by the Council.  

Accounting Statement 

The Accounting Statement presented for audit is unclear as it has amendments 
written over the original entries to correct errors in the accounts originally approved 
by the Council. 

We recommend that the Accounting Statement sent for audit and published is 
rewritten to ensure the entries are clear. 

Publication of information on the Council’s website 

The Council is required to publish certain information on its website by the Local 
Government (Democracy) Wales) Act 2013. One of the items to be published is the 
Auditor General’s report and opinion. However, the Council has not published the 
opinions alongside the annual returns.  

We recommend that once it receives the audited annual return, the Council replaces 
the unaudited version with the audited return that has the audit opinion and report 
attached. 
  



Page 2 of 2 - Auditor General’s report and audit opinion - Please contact us in Welsh 
or English / Cysylltwch â ni’n Gymraeg neu’n Saesneg. 

 

Fixed assets 

In the Accounting Statement, the Council discloses it holds no fixed assets. However, 
the Council does insure a series of assets including (amongst other items) 
playground equipment war memorials, mowers and machinery and sports equipment. 
The value declared for insurance purposes totals £100,331. 

We recommend the Council reviews its valuation of assets reported in the accounts. 

PAYE 

As an employer, the Council is required to apply PAYE to the Clerk’s salary. We 
noted during the audit that while deductions had been made from the Clerk’s pay, no 
payment was made to HMRC. 

In order to avoid potential penalties, the Council should ensure that PAYE deduction 
are paid to HMRC as soon as possible. 

There are no further matters I wish to draw to the Council’s attention. 

 

 
Deryck Evans, Audit Manager, Audit Wales 
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales 

Date 02/10/2023 
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